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Prez Sez 
 

Welcome Members & Friends, 
 

     I hope one and all have been getting out into the rivers 

fossil hunting; there have been some great finds by mem-

bers this year.  

     The River Fever is hot.  The River is the lowest Iôve seen 

it for this time of year. You will be able to hunt in places 

you could not before. 

     Everyone did well at the Beginners Trip, and the river 

trip was a great time.  You still have time before rainy sea-

son comes in to get out and catch some "fever". We have 

some river trips lined up so mark your calendar and come 

along for an adventure. 

     Diving has been real good also.  Theyôre "rackin" some 

great teeth off Venice and Manasota.  The water temp is 

warmer then normal for this time of year, so get your dive 

gear together and go for a swim in the fish bowl. The Ven-

ice Shark Tooth Festival was a great event.  I hope all who 

attended enjoyed the venders, local artisans and carnival 

food. We have 2 events coming upï Sat. May 12th and Sat. 

May 26th - one day events.  If you would like to help out 

with the booth call me for details. Thank you!   

     We now have many sizes of new rikers, club hats to keep 

the sun in check, dire wolf club shirts & books to id all the 

great fossils you find. The club will be getting some 

"Vinac" bone preservative in. I know it will be needed by 

all !  Remember when youôre out fossil hunting bring lots of 

water, sunscreen & a hat. It will get hot quickly, and donôt 

forget to pick up scrap fossils for the kids grab bags and 

fossil digs. thank you it all is appreciated. 

     Get your fossil gear together and catch some  "fever" 

before the rains chase us out of the river. 

     Club News - with the turmoil going on at Edison Col-

lege we have had some  price  increases; this last one was 

double the rentð not sure if there will be any more.  The 

Board will be looking into our options so we can keep giv-

ing Scholarships and maintain the integrity of the club. The 

weather is great. Thereôs no excuse not to get out and go 

live the adventure. Rack some great fossil finds and youôll 

learn at the same time. 

  

"ALWAYS KEEP YOUR HEAD HELD HIGH BUT 

LOOK DOWN ONCE IN A WHILE. YOU DONôT 

KNOW WHAT YOU MIGHT BE  STEPPINô ON " 

May Meeting 
 

The May meeting will be on Saturday, May 12th 

at 7:00 pm at the Edison State College  in Punta 

Gorda.   

 

Our May speaker will be our very own fearless 

leaderðChuck Ferrara. He is a scuba diver and 

has been an amateur paleontologist for 12 yrs.  

Chuck will be talking about fossil hunting in the 

Aurora Phosphate Mine in Aurora, NC and also 

diving the Cooper River and Morgan River in 

South Carolina. His talk mixes history of the area 

with fossil hunting experiences.  It will be an in-

formative fun talk.  See you all there. 

 

HEAVEN ON A PLATE !!!  By the time I 

started taking pictures, there wasnôt a lot left! If 

you want one of Kelly Gallaôs famous brownies, 

you have to hurry. Thank you Kelly for my favor-

ite type of ñcaffeine fixò!!     Roxane 

Founded in 
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SWFFC 

Executive Board 

& Committee 

Phone Roster 
 

President:  Chuck Ferrara 

   (941) 769-2725 
  

Vice President: Jim Davis 

   (941) 379-3286 
 

Treasurer &  Roxane Wilson 

Editor:   (863) 993-1649 

 e-mail:  fossilfreaks2@yahoo.com OR 

  idigfossils13@embarqmail.com 
 

Secretary:  Kathy Caldwell 

   (941) 629-5952 

 

Directors   

Doug Reichard  Cay Small 
 

Linda Warner   Kim Westberry 

   

     

Field Trips    

Trip Director   
Chuck Ferrara  (941) 769-2725  

email: ferrara_307@hotmail.com 

 

Trip Guide  

Cay Small  (941) 623-3009  

   

 

Raffle:    Jim Davis 

 

Club Website: Tiffany Reichard 

    

 

Club    Tiffany Reichard 

Photographer:   

Membership: Kathy Caldwell 

   (941) 629-5952 

          e-mail:  blondie1638@comcast.net 
 

 

Dues: 
$15.00  Individual 

$20.00  Family 

$ 4.00  Child joining indepent. 

 

Make check payable to: 

Southwest Florida Fossil Club (SWFFC) 

 

Send to: Kathy Caldwell 

  1540 Schenley St. 

  Port Charlotte, FL 33952 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The SWFFC Web site can be found at: 

http://www.southwestfloridafossilclub.com 

 

Gainesville Museum Web Site is at: 

http://www.flmnh.ufl.edu/ 

 

Smithsonian (Natural History Museum) 

www.mnh.si.edu 

 

Canoe Outpost in Arcadia 

(gives info on Canoe rentals and peace river wa-

ter levels) 

http://www.canoeoutpost.com/Peace/

prwaterlevel.htm 

 

Florida Vertebrate Fossil  Permit  

http://www.flmnh.ufl.edu/natsci/vertpaleo/

vppermit.htm 

 

Aurora Fossil Museum: 

www.aurorafossilmuseum.com/  
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FOSSIL IDENTIFICATION GUIDE  

Fossil Horses  

Hyracotherium Miohippus Merychippus Equus 

65 million years ago 30 million years ago 13 million years ago Today 

The bones in the following diagrams show fossils of the front foot bones 

and teeth of each species. 

The foot bones at the upper right of each diagram indicate the relative 

sizes of each species. 
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HAVE YOU SEEN THIS ITEM?  
 

At the April meeting a member lost a 

silver money clip (in the shape of an 

owl).  She has had it for a long time 

and is hoping someone found it. 

If you found it, please let Chuck or Roxane 

know. 

 

Minutes from April 14th Meeting  
By: Kathy Caldwell, Secretary 

 

Meeting was called to order by President Chuck Ferrara 

with 64 in attendance. 

The Treasurers report shows an ending balance of 

New members and guests were introduced. 
  

FIELD TRIPS  
4-15-12 canoe trip at Crews Park 

4-22-12 Beach dive at El Hombre, waders welcome 

4-16-12 C F Trip 
  

NEW BUSINESS 
 Members shared stories of their recent finds. 
  

We had reports of interesting items from the news.  
  

Sandi Bailey volunteered to be our Refreshment Chair 

Person.  Please see her to sign up for meeting refresh-

ments.  We still have a few spots to fill. 
  

They will be building a Mote Marine in Punta Gorda 
   

EVENTS 

Aurora Fossil Fest will be held Memorial weekend. 
 

GUEST SPEAKER 

Joe Lappin from Mote Marine 

 

 

ARE YOU GETTING YOUR NEWSLETTER???  
 

If you are on the email listing, you should be receiving your 

newsletter via the internet. You should get it by the Monday 

before the meeting. Whenever you donôt receive a newsletter, 

if you will email or call me to let me know, I will try again. 

We donôt want you to miss out on any of your newsletter cop-

ies. If you should change your email address, be sure to email 

me your new address. You can reach me at either 

idigfossils13@embarqmail.com     or   

fossilfreaks2@yahoo.com 

FIELD TRIPS   
 

PEACE RIVER  -  Sunday May 20th AND Sun-

day May 27th CREWS PARK  Wauchula  

8:00 AM  Sign up at the meeting or call Chuck 

941-769-2725  

CANOE OR KAYAK OR WALK IN FOR 

OTHER MEMBERS . 

  

BEACH DIVE  - Saturday May 19th  AND Mon-

day  May 28th (Memorial Day)  EL HOMBRE  

OR  TBA DEPENDING ON THE WEATHER 

AND DIVE CONDITIONS   
 8:00 AM  Sign up at the meeting or call Chuck 

941-769-2725.  This is for ALL MEMBERS even 

if you donôt dive.  

You can enjoy the Beach and look for teeth in the 

surf and see what the divers bring out.         

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED   
 

"Environmental Festival " Saturday May 12th 

8:00 am till 3:00pm  at the Myakkahatchee Creek 

Environmental Park in  North Port, East of I-75 

on Sumter Blvd.    We will have a fossil dig for 

the kids,  3 tables to display fossils, if you would 

like  to help out with the kids dig  call Chuck  941

-769-2725  hay rides, guided walks, water testing, 

what a great setting for this event  - lots if trees.  

 
"Fantasea Scuba once a year sale" - Saturday 

May 26th The club will set up a booth with tables 

to promote the club and hand out grab bags for the 

kids. This is an all day event call Chuck for de-

tails to help out thank you.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keith & Olivia Bartel  

Joyce Guffey 

David Hall 

Arthur & Candy Hays & Fam.  

Cliff Hughes & Family  

Paula Mosman 

callto:+1941-769-2725
callto:+1941-769-2725
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FOSSIL FEVER   

By: Chuck Ferrara 
  

     The fever is running hot as the River is the low-

est I have seen in a long time.  I got to the boat 

ramp at 7:30am sharp, had my canoe and gear ready 

to go - waiting on the other members to show up.  

Maria and Nancy came and were ready to go.  Then 

Walt showed up; we waited for a little while then 

left at 8:10.  

     The other members knew to go upstream to find 

us.  We got to the spot and started sifting.  We were 

by ourselves for a while; then everyone started 

showing up.  New members Maria and Don and 

their daughter were ready to find some great fossils.  

After learning tips from the beginners trip they 

were now ready to apply what they learned.  Walt 

found the first big find - an elephant  vertebrae and 

tooth from a juvenile.  Everyone found horse teeth 

and megs. 

     Kellyôs friend, Randi found a deer jaw with 3 

teeth in it & small deer verts.  I found a 3 1/2 inch 

meg and an elephant toe bone.  Everyone found 100 

plus small teeth - nice lemons and hemis.  Mary 

Heathcote and her daughter found the most small 

teeth - 200 or more.   

     It was a great day in the River with fossil 

friends.  Everyone found some great fossils to add 

to their collections.  If you have not been in the 

River yet, get your gear ready and go catch 

some River Fever before the rains come!!    


